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Meeting commenced: 6.40 p.m.














       “                “
 : 9.15 p.m.
PRESENT:
Ann-Marie Pickup

-
in the Chair






Councillors Coen, King, Merry, and Murphy




Sue Fisher






Rabbi Simon Grant





R. Gregg





Val Broadbent 





Anthony Wilson





George Waite





Paul Dennett





Linda Sidwell





Michael Culla 





Sarie Mairs Slee 





L. Parr





Harry Davies 





Kevin Coakley





Ann Olner





Linda Carr





Tommy Curran 






Lee Craven





Beryl Hawle





Andy Barclay





Neil Harvey





Stephen Kingston






Suzanne Walker

A. McAvoy





H.Potts





L.Craven





Sue Fisher





Linda Eastham

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:
Roger Baldry 
}
East Salford Neighbourhood Management Team





John Chapman
}





Paul Walker

-
Area Co-ordinator 





Paul Makin

-
Assistant Director, Universal & Universal Plus





Carole Sumner
-
The Broughton Trust





Karen Walmsley 
}
Salix Homes





Joanne Slater
}





Andy Stockton
-
Urban Vision





Stephen Bailey
-
Greater Manchester Police 





B.Elder 

-
NDC





Harold Kershner
-
Link In Salford





Sarah Manion
-
Democratic Services 

	No.
	ITEM
	ACTION



	1.
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Connor, Humphreys, McIntyre and Mold, Graham Cooper, Rachael Davies, Father Jonathan Elcock, Lucy Gore, Keith Groves, Father Mark Haworth and Lisa Stone.

	

	2.
	MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 27th May, 2010, were approved as a correct record, subject to the following amendments:
· Members present at the last meeting - C.Calver should state S.Calver.

· Minute 4 – Membership of the Budget Sub Group
Paul Dennett was appointed to the Budget Sub Group for 2010/11.

· Minute 6 – Apologies
Apologies were submitted by Councillor King.

	

	3.

	MATTER ARISING
· Minute 7 – Tribute to Bill Aspden
Members of the Community Committee paid respect to the late Bill Aspden with one minute silence.

· Minute 9 (b) – Wild Geese on Ayreshire Road
Harry Davies gave the Community Committee an update in respect of this matter.

RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted.

· Minute 11 (b) – Bus services to Lower Broughton
It was suggested that the number 93 bus service be added to the list in regard to poor service. A discussion was held regarding various transport issues in the East Salford area, it was suggested that it would be appropriate to take these issues for discussion to the Salford Travel Partnership.
RESOLVED:  (a) THAT a member of the Community Committee be invited to attend the next meeting of Salford Travel Partnership.

                       (b) THAT Graham Stringer MP be invited to attend a future Community Committee meeting to discuss the progress made regarding the poor level of bus service.

	Roger Baldry

	4.
	BUDGET SUB GROUP 
A discussion took place regarding deferred applications and approval of funding following site visits, as some applications were time limited. A member of Community Committee raised concern regarding obtaining a copy of the Constitution for Community Committees.
Reference was made to application 14 – Cherry Trees Playgroup, concern was raised by Cherry Trees that the application for funding hadn’t been withdrawn as stated; Roger Baldry informed the applicants that the application for funding could be resubmitted.
Rabbi Simon Grant presented a report to Community Committee regarding Criteria for Devolved Budget Sub Grant Funding & Commissioning for approval, Rabbi Grant gave an overview of the report and outlined the recommendations, a detailed discussion took place and it was suggested that a working group be set up to look at this document in more detail. 
RESOLVED:  (1) THAT the recommendations arising from the meeting of the Budget Sub Group, held on 6th July, 2010, be approved.

                       (2) THAT a working group be set up to discuss in detail the criteria for funding to community organisations in the East Salford area.

	Roger Baldry



	5.
	COMMUNITY ISSUES / ACTION SHEET
· Cherry Trees Playgroup
Concern was raised by Cherry Trees Playgroup regarding the recent article in the Manchester Evening News, which made reference to a statement made by Salford Council and featured the telephone number of a council run service, it was reported that Salford Council had not released a statement to the paper about Cherry Trees.
Paul Makin reported that accommodation had been identified in St. Paul’s sister accommodation in Bury and this could be open by September, 2010, Cherry Trees stated that they were unaware of this agreement. 
Cherry Trees reported that they had still not received an offer letter from Salford FC in regard to the use of premises at the new ground. Councillor Merry stated that the Council would also consider further funding for storage if required.
RESOLVED:  (1) THAT Paul Makin meets with Cherry Trees Playgroup regarding the possibility of alternative accommodation in Bury.
                      (2) THAT Roger Baldry requests a letter from Salford FC confirming the offer to Cherry Trees for the use of premises at the new grounds.
· Landlord Licensing
The Community Committee were informed that a report in respect of the above matter would be submitted to Councillor Connor in September for approval and notification of the scheme, it was stated that there would be a three month introduction period with a view to start in January 2011.
· Community Leisure Grant
Roger Baldry reported that the grant previously provided by the Sports Council was no longer available.
· Building Work in Lower Broughton
Roger Baldry informed Community Committee that a meeting of Lower Broughton Steering Group was taking place on 28th July where local residents and a representative from Countryside Properties would be present.
Resolved: THAT Paul Walker and a representative from Countryside Properties give a presentation at the next meeting to update Community Committee on the above matter. 
· Bin Marking Scheme
Heather Potts reported that on 22nd May, Bin Awareness Day, over 100 bins in the area had been marked and skips had been made available for students, although the day had been a success she stated that help was still needed to complete the work, it was suggested that the Community Payback Team might be able to help with this. Heather requested that a meeting be arranged with the Head of Waste Management and the relevant ward councillors to obtain support for the scheme.
RESOLVED:   (1) THAT the Chair congratulated Heather Potts and Angela McAvoy for all their hard work and thanked them for their commitment to the community.
                        (2) THAT Roger Baldry investigates the possibility of the Community Payback Team helping to complete this work.
                      (3) THAT Paul Walker takes this issue forward with Senior Managers in Environmental Services.
	Paul Makin

Roger Baldry

Paul Walker

Roger Baldry

Paul Walker 



	6.
	HIGHWAY TASK GROUP FEEDBACK
It was agreed by the Community Committee that this item be deferred to the next meeting.

	

	7.
	YOUNG PEOPLE NOT ENGAGED IN EDUCATION

Paul Makin informed Community Committee of some of the work currently being undertaken with children and Young People in the area, concern was raised by a member of the Community Committee that children were getting into trouble and leaving school without the basic knowledge of reading and writing, concern was also raised regarding children who are self excluding and therefore not being picked up by the Pupil Referral Units. Paul Making explained that Children’s Services were keen to work with local groups to enable effective working with vulnerable groups of young people.
Paul Makin reported that if members of the community wanted to become involved in working with schools and making a difference for Children and Young People there were opportunities available to become a School Governor. 
RESOLVED: THAT Paul Makin to meet with Charitable and Voluntary Sector organisations that work with excluded young people to see how the needs of these young people can be better served.

	Paul Makin 

	8.
	STRUCTURES OF COMMUNITY/COUNCIL AND PARTNERS ENGAGEMENT

It was agreed by Community Committee that this item be deferred to the next meeting.

	

	9.
	ELECTION OF LPDG REPRESENTATIVE

It was agreed by Community Committee that this item be deferred to the next meeting.

	

	10.
	COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN
Roger Baldry presented the East Salford Community Action Plan 2010/2011 which had previously been circulated to Community Committee members.
RESOLVED: THAT Community Committee members approved the East Salford Action Plan for 2010/2011.

	

	11.
	GMP UPDATE
Inspector Stephen Bailey provided the Committee with a crime and disorder briefing updating the Community on the following offences:-
· Burglary 

· Robbery
· Vehicle crime 
· Criminal damage, due to Anti-social behaviour
· Overall all crime was down by 15%

Inspector Bailey reported that if anybody contacts the police regarding Anti-social behaviour they will now receive a call-back, the aim of this is to, a) provide reassurance, b) establish the extent of the problem and c) identify if it is a recurrence.
Community Committee raised concern regarding the following:-

· large build up of hoodies on Albert Park;
· An increase in youths on bikes in the area; 
· Steps up to Bury New Road, drinking & smashed bottles and the Plaque had been vandalised.

RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted.


	

	12.
	DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING
RESOLVED: THAT the next meeting of the Community Committee be held on Thursday, 23rd September, 2010, commencing at 6.30 p.m.

	

	13.
	ELECTION OF DEVELOPMENT FRAMEWORK GROUP REPRESENTATIVES
Community Committee were informed that there were six community places available on the Development Framework Group, three for the Charlestown area and three places available for the Lower Kersal area.
RESOLVED: THAT the following representatives were agreed by Community Committee.

CHARLESTOWN

LOWER KERSAL

Ann Olner
Linda Carr

Kevin Coakley
Harry Davies

Lee Craven

Ann-Marie Pickup
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